
Board Meeting Update 
June 16, 2014 

 
Student Information:  
Summer school week one hosted 218 students at the elementary. There will be two 
more weeks of summer school.  
 
There are 57 students signed up for a new PHS/PhMS class this summer - Building 
Better Athletes.  This class will run all summer with students attending as they are able 
in the AM and PM. 
 
 
The following items were approved during open session of the June 16, 2014 
Board of Education meeting. 
1) Approved 2013-14 budget amendments as presented by finance manager. 
2) Approved out-of-state choir trip for June 2015. 
3) Awarded Energy Savings Performance Contract to Ameresco, conginent on the WI 

ACT 32 mandated 30-day voter petition period and review from legal counsel. 
4) Approved minutes from the May 19 and June 4, 2014 regular and special 

meetings. 
5) Approval of personnel report 
 a. Hiring of Garith Pipkorn at K-12 art teacher and Jennie Kleinhans and Tina 

Gilge as remedial summer school teachers. 
 b. Accepted resignations from Amy Pippenger as 6-12 math teacher, boys 

tennis and girls tennis coach; and Caleb Lallemont as head custodian at the 
pool (effective August 1). 

6) Approved bills. 
 
 
The following items were approved after the closed session of the Board of 
Education at the June 16, 2014 meeting: 
1) Approve 1.5% increase in wages for all non-affiliated employees for 2014-15, with 

the exception of Dave Scholz who will receive a $5,000 increase in salary that was 
negotiated in his hiring last spring and Rick Morgan who will have a salary freeze 
for 2014-15. 

 
 


